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Holiday Party and Potluck 

Join us for the Holiday Party and Potluck (with Holiday Boutique) on 

December 13 beginning at 5:30!  Details are included inside, in the 

President’s Message.(See page 3) 

January Speaker and Workshop 

Our speaker at the January 10 meeting will be Nancy Ota.  She lives in San 

Clemente, California and has been quilting, teaching and designing patterns 

for over 20 years. See her quilts at www.nancyota.com/. 

Nancy will teach a workshop on Friday, January 11 at the Goleta Valley 

Community Center, from 9am to 3:30pm.   

The workshop will be on Sashiko quilting, a form of Japanese hand quilting. In 

class, a small sample will be made, and then you’ll have a choice of doing several free patterns as 

blocks or working from a purchased pattern. Please bring a check or $40 cash to sign up at the 

December meeting.  

2019 Challenge: "Don't Touch" 

Create a 12" x 12” sign (quilt) to inform the public not to touch our quilts displayed at future shows. 
You may highlight a quilting technique and/or phase of quilting history. A list of rules and precut 
fusible letters are available at the Guild library; for more details, see October’s Coastlines on the 
website. 

Carol Hart, Challenge Co-chair 

http://www.nancyota.com/
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CQG BOARD 
President Debbie Haeberle  

VP Programs Cathe Hedrick 
Treasurer Joan Watts 

Recording Secretary Sherry Lafler  
Corresponding Secretary Sue Orfila 

Speaker Liaison Carole Kennedy with 
Helmina Schenk 

Workshop Coordinators Margaret Dear with  
Leslie Siemon,  
Penny Valentine

Parliamentarian Marian Jones  
Membership Annette Goena 

Public Relations Gwynn Hladyniuk  

COMMITTEES 
Block of the Month Nancy Butterfield  

Challenge Carol Hart 
Coastlines Distribution Mary Ringer, Naomi Hicks 

Coastlines Editor Heather Georgakis 
Coastlines Layout Jacqui Kamlet 
Community Quilts Carol Fay, Sue Kadner 

Door Prizes Elizabeth Jenquin  
Library Carol Hart and Knotty Threads 

Quilt Show 2018 Irelle Beatie  
Quilt Show 2020 VACANT 
Opportunity Quilt VACANT 

Opportunity Quilt Tickets VACANT 
Refreshments Carol Vaughn, Pat Masterson 

Satellite Group Coordinator Isabel Downs 
SCCQG Representative VACANT 

Webmaster Bonnie Barber 
Welcome Nola Ferguson 

December Birthdays 

Nancy Miller 2nd 
Judy Purcell 2nd 
Nancy Butterfield 5th 
Susan Carty 6th 
Edalee Keehn 10th 
Lupe Dwyer 10th 
Ulla Sigurdson 12th 
Elisa Purnell 15th 
Lori Call 18th 
Diana Iler 21st 
Carol Boyce 23rd 
Ranell Hansen 23rd 
Cathe Hedrick 25th 
Barbara Ervin 26th 
Dundie Schulte 27th 

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church, 4575 Auhay,SB,CA 93110 

Starting January 2019,  
Guild Meetings will begin at 6:00p.m. 

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 

Maravilla Craft Room, 5486 Calle Real, SB 93111 

Workshops as Scheduled: 

Goleta Valley Community Center, 5679 Hollister, 
Goleta, CA 93117 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160   www.coastalquilters.org 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 

Refreshments 

December is our Holiday Potluck.  See 
page 3 for details. 

Carol Vaughn and Pat Masterson, 
Refreshments 

Newsletter Deadline 

Is the Sunday after the Board Meeting 
to: cqgeditor@gmail.com  

Reminder   

If you change your address, phone or 
email address, please notify the Guild 
at cqginfo@gmail.com. 

http://www.coastalquilters.org
mailto:sgkadner@yahoo.com
mailto:cqginfor@gmail.com
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President’s Message 

This year, Thanksgiving 2018, my thoughts turn immediately to all the 
firefighters and Hot Shot crews who work tirelessly twenty-four hours a day 
around the clock, seven days a week. Many have traveled to California to work 
together as a team, without hesitation and on a moment’s notice. All firefighters, 
women and men, are my heroes. I'm thankful to all of them! I hope you are too.  

Working together as a team for the betterment of the Coastal Quilters Guild 
allows all of us to complete the circle of success and enjoyment. This brings me 
to discuss the time change for the start of Guild meetings, from 7:00 pm to 6:00 
pm beginning in January 2019. With the change, the meeting time will be 6:00 
pm to 8:00 pm. The board recognizes that the change could be difficult for some people. We are 
adjusting for the winter standard time, to make attending meetings easier for our members to the 
north and south of Santa Barbara, and those who have difficulties driving in the evening. We are 
asking all our members to work as a TEAM, to continue to support our Guild. We will have a speaker 
in January, March and April. Then, at the April board meeting, we will re-visit the topic of the meeting 
start time. Thank you for your support as we try the new schedule. 

February Meeting 

You may ask, how about the February meeting? For the first time, the February meeting will be to 
HONOR all past presidents of our Guild. Past presidents: Please bring your first quilt if you still have 
it. If not, how about your second one? Please bring your quilt, along with a photo of yourself and 
your quilt, and a story about it. If you know other past presidents, please send their contact 
information to me. During the year, we will also honor members who have worked tirelessly for the 
Guild year after year.   

That evening we will have a Pot Luck dinner with dessert. Please plan to arrive at 5:30 pm; dinner 
will begin at 6:00 pm. There will be photo albums from the past to view. If you see a photo you like, 
you are welcome to take it for your memories. If you have other ideas for the meeting, please let me 
know. 

Holiday Party/Pot Luck 

The merriment begins at 5:30 pm on December 13! This year Shawn 
McMaster, a magician and member of Hollywood’s private club, The 
Magic Castle, will entertain us. He also will have two pairs of tickets to 
the club to auction off. Please bring a check or cash for your 
opportunity to win. Bring your holiday gift list too—you might find just 
the right gift at the Holiday Boutique.  

Please bring a dish to serve eight people, based on your last name: 

A – H:  Salad and dressings     I – L: Dessert   M – Z:  Main Dish 

Plates, cutlery and water will be provided. Please bring other beverages or food as desired or to 
meet your dietary needs. We will NOT have a Treasure Table or Library check out, but please bring 
(or send with a friend) any library books you have borrowed, as there will be a book return bin. 

Debbi Haeberle, President 
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 Support CQG: Buy Axxess Books 

Enjoy saving money all over town!  Each Axxess Book we sell 
will, in turn, contribute $13 to the Guild, but only through the 
holidays.   

Choose from Santa Barbara ($40; also covers Santa Ynez/
Solvang, Los Olivos, Buellton) or Ventura ($30; also covers 
Oxnard, Camarillo, Simi Valley and Thousand Oaks.) Axxess 
has a wide variety of merchant discounts, such as CQG’s own 
Sue Reinhart and son (Mesa Massage, $110 massage for $50), 
Grant House (10% off every time on notions, accessories, 
supplies) and so many more!  (Merchant list here.)  

Already have one? Axxess makes a GREAT gift!  They will be 
available at the CQG Dec. meeting -OR- Contact Gwynn 
Hladyniuk, hladyfam2@cox.net or (805) 886-3910.  

Guild Directories Now 

Available 

Please pick up your directory at 
the Membership table in 
December if you have not done 
so. And remember—guests may 
attend up to two meetings at no 
charge and without a guest pass; 
on their third visit they are 
expected to join the 
Guild.  Please have your guest 
sign in before the meeting. 

Annette Goena, Membership 
Chair 

2019 Opportunity Quilt 

A small committee has been formed to collect ideas for the 
2019 Opportunity Quilt.  

If you or your satellite group has any ideas for this quilt, please 
submit them to Sue Kadner (sgkadner@yahoo.com) by the 

January 2019 Guild meeting.  

This quilt will be needed no later than July and will be raffled 
later in the 2019-2020 year. There are no guidelines at this 
point. We are just looking for great ideas for a wonderful quilt 
that will be as successful as the last couple of quilts we have 
offered. 

Opportunity Alert: Editor Needed 

Interested in being next year’s Coastlines editor? 

Please contact current editor, Heather Georgakis. 

Monthly duties include soliciting and editing articles from Guild 
officers and committee chairs; it is helpful but not required for 
the editor to attend board meetings.  

The editor is part of a great team including other Guild 
members who handle the layout, printing, e-delivery and web 
posting of monthly Coastlines content.  

The new editor will take over for the July 
issue (work begins in mid-June); plenty 
of guidance will be available. If you’re 
looking for a fun way to connect with 
other Guild members, this is it! 

Community Quilts 

Community Quilts has donated 
150 cradle quilt sets to the Unity 
Shoppe on behalf of the 
Guild.  Thanks to all who 
participated in this effort!  In the 
new year, we will be focusing on 
Veteran's quilts, and finishing up 
partially done kits.  Carol 
Barringer is heading up the 
Veteran's quilt project and is 
requesting an assistant.  Please 
contact her if you can help.   

Carol Fay, Community Quilts 

https://my.sbaxxess.com/member/merchantdir/2019
mailto:hladyfam2@cox.net
mailto:sgkadner@yahoo.com


Volume 30,  No.6  Page 5 Coast l ines  

Road to California Quilt Show 

Don’t miss out on the Guild’s bus trip to the Road to California Quilt Show (Ontario) on January 26, 
2019! Ticket prices for members are $55 in December and $60 in January; guest tickets are always 
$60. Price includes: transportation to/from the show, entrance fee, snacks, and games.  We will 
arrive at the show around 10:00 am and leave for home promptly at 
4:00 pm for our return trip.  Sign up with Joan Watts.  

BUS PICK-UP TIMES (Please be on time! The bus cannot wait; it 

must stay on schedule.) 

6:30 am:  SB Airbus Terminal (Park at the Airbus Terminal) 

6:45 am:  St. Andrews Church (Park in Church’s back lot) 

7:00 am:  Casitas Shopping Center, Carpinteria near Union Bank 
7:30 am:  Marriott Hotel, 2055 Harbor Blvd., Ventura 

Library News 

Returned books and donations are 
always appreciated. Come by and 
browse through our wonderful 
collection in January—in 
December, we will have a book 
return bin only. 

Carol Hart, Librarian 
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Quilter’s Resources 

The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop  
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. Authorized Janome dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, 
Buellton, CA 93427      805-693-0174 www.thecreationstation.com    

Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com    805-684-7042 

Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats  
P.O. Box 91429 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429   805-899-3947 www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 

Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting  
Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully.  Large quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround. 
www.sbcustomquilting.com   805-687-2063  

Grant House Sewing Machines  
New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3  336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa Barbara, CA  805-962-0929 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com ghsewingmachine@gmail.com    

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc  
127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 www.santamariasewing.com   805-922-1784 

Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream  
A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, knitting, needlework, and gifts. You’ll find fabrics, books, 
yarns and classes, & fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpentaria, CA 93013  805-566-1250  roxannequilts.com  

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
PO Box 3417 184 Woodchip Circle, Arnold, CA 95223-3417, 1-805-705-5523 

Block of the Month News 

Kika Hutchins was the fortunate winner of the November “Scrap Insanity: Spools” blocks. All 15 
blocks were beautifully crafted; big thanks to all who participated! 

Guild History: BOM co-chairs Cathe Hedrick, Kathy Draine and Darilyn Kisch posed the following 
question (and suggestion) for this block from November 2010: “Have you ever been in the middle of 
a project and run out of thread? These pretty spools won’t really help with that problem, but they will 
be fun to make.” 

Nancy Butterfield, BOM Chair 
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastal quilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the Guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

December Meeting Reminders: 

 Wear Name Tag and Smile

Bring 

 Potluck contribution/serving
utensils

 Block of the Month

 Money for Road to CA, Door
Prizes, Workshops, Ticket
Auction, and Botique

 Due Library books

 There will be NO Treasure Table,
Library check out, or Show and
Tell

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 
month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 

This month’s meeting: December 13, 5:30 pm 
(note early start time) 

Workshop: none 

Board meeting: none 

Next month’s meeting: January 10, 6:00 pm 
(note new early start time;  

also 5:00 pm pre-Quilt Show meeting) 




